
 

IN THE UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO  

María de los Ángeles González 
Clerk of Court   

Jose V. Toledo U.S. Courthouse  
300 Recinto Sur St., Suite134  
San Juan, PR 00901  

Notice 21-17  MCS Building Suite 222A 
880 Tito Castro Ave.  
Ponce, PR 00716-4732  

 

Notice to the Bar and the Public  

 

In Re: Intake Opening  

In recent weeks Puerto Rico has experienced a substantial increase in Covid cases 

forcing our local authorities to take additional measures to control the spread of the virus. 

In light if this serious situation and for the protection of our personnel and those that visit 

us, the U.S. Bankruptcy Court for the District of Puerto Rico will open its Intake area in San 

Juan, Thursdays from 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM only starting the week of December 27, 2021 

until further notice.      

The Court will continue to process mail and CM/ECF registered users may continue to 

electronically file new cases and documents.  Any non-registered CM/ECF user needing to 

file documents, who cannot do so by timely mailing the documents to the Clerk’s office, must 

make advance arrangements for the filing by contacting the Clerk’s office by telephone (787 

977-6000) or at the following email address: emergencyfilings@prb.uscourts.gov.   

For more information please access our Website at www.prb.uscourts.gov.  

In San Juan, Puerto Rico this 27th day of December 2021.  

 
 María de los Ángeles González, Esq.  

  Clerk of Court  

http://www.prb.uscourts.gov/

